
Facebook report June/July 2020 

 

On an average of 10 times per month new and existing residents contact me for information regarding 
obtaining Pool ID access cards and boat reservations. This is filtered out of this report. 

 

On June 15th a resident reported a fallen tree on Billies trail. Notified resident the area is owned by 
Sunterra. 

On June 19th a resident reported persons jumping the fence at Swim club. CDD responded and took care 
of situation. 

On June 20th a resident reported her cards not working at Ashley Park. CDD responded and called in card 
reader failure. 

On June 22nd a resident reported an overflowing dog potty bin. CDD responded and found household 
trash in bin. 

On June 23rd a resident reported a suspicion of strong appearance of chlorine in the Swim Club pool. 
CDD has investigated the problem and restored the balance of the pool. 

On June 30th a resident reported a suspected dead tree on Sundrop/ Blazing Star. The next day the tree 
snapped. 

On July 7th a resident had a question about tree encroaching on their roof. CDD answered this will be 
owner responsibility. 

On July 9th a resident reported a shopping cart at the West entrance. CDD removed shopping cart. 

On July 9th a resident reported a wasp nest on the swing of Blazing Star. CDD removed nest. 

 

End of report. 
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